
 

Update for Tidworth Area Board 
 

 

 

Name of Parish/Town 
Council 
 

Everleigh Parish Council 

Date of Area Board Meeting 
 

25 November 2019 

 

 

Headlines/Key successes 
 

 

 A Harvest Festival service took place in St Peter’s Church on Saturday 5th October. The 

Church was decorated extremely well by the Ladies of Everleigh, who arranged stunning 

flowers. Our vicar, Jo Reid, conducted an excellent service. The children gave a great 

rendition of the Harvest Thanksgiving and hymns were heartily sung. Harvest gifts were 

gratefully received and donated to the West House Farm Residential Care Home in 

Collingbourne Ducis.   

 

 
Projects  
 

 
 

 The village now has a new defibrillator, located by the noticeboard at the junction of the 

A342/The Street. We are most grateful to the Tidworth Area Board for a community 

grant of £462-50 to cover half the cost of purchasing this important equipment; the 

Parish Council provided matched funding 

 

 
Forthcoming events/Diary dates 
 

 

 Our final event of the year, a Christmas Carol Service, will take place at St Peter’s 

Church on Saturday 7th December at 5pm. This is a good opportunity for the village to 

get together at this festive time of the year, to hear the Christmas story and to sing 

traditional carols.  We will also be laying on mulled wine and mince pies after the 

Service.   

 
 
Signed: DENIS BOTTOMLEY  
             Chairman, Everleigh Parish Council 
 

Date:    7th November 2019 
 

     


